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                          MINUTES – BUDGET HEARING 
 

                       Wednesday, June 22, 2016 
                       Village of Norridge 

                      4000 N. Olcott Avenue 
                      Norridge, IL 60706 

                        6:00 P.M. 
 
 
 

MINUTES FROM THE PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING 
THE VILLAGE OF NORRIDGE BUDGET FOR THE 
FISCAL YEAR MAY 01, 2016 TO APRIL 30, 2017 

 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Chmura. 
 
Clerk Budnik called the roll  Present  President Chmura 
             Clerk Budnik 
             Trustee Kucharski 
             Trustee Tannhauser 
             Trustee Sulimowski 
             Trustee Falagario 
             Trustee Gregorio 
             Trustee Gelsomino 
         
        Also Present  Mark Chester, Village Attorney 
             Brian Gaseor, Village Engineer 
             David Disselhorst, Chief of Police 
             Joanna Skupien, Village Administrator 
             Village Residents 
 
President Chmura asked all to stand and pledge allegiance to the flag. 
 
President Chmura asked Clerk Budnik to read the public notice published in the 
Pioneer Press/ Norridge and Harwood Heights News on June 9, 2016. 
 
Clerk Budnik read the notice which included the budget summary for all departments. 
 
Trustee Gregorio presented the proposed Village Budget for Fiscal Year May 01, 2016 
to April 30, 2017 as previously presented to the Village Board by the President on June 
8, 2016. 
 
President Chmura opened the meeting for public comments and suggestions.  
 
Riccardo Mora 
Mr. Mora objected to the trash can removal program.  He requested information from 
other villages/towns and found many villages receive the cans for free from the disposal 
companies.  The disposal companies distribute and maintain the cans. 
Mr. Mora stated problems could be solved by requiring residents to use closed cans or 
containers only.  The village should not pay any money for this program.  
Mr. Mora stated a possible coincidence with contributions Bosman has made in the 
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past to the Norridge Improvement Party that correlates with the current trash can 
program.  Previously Bosman had mad 14 contributions of $500 to the party.  The last 
contribution was for $3000 when the garbage can program started.   
He asked the board to revisit and enforce rules.  Don’t pay $250,000 for cans.  Let 
Bosman pay.  
 
There were no other public comments or suggestions. 
 
Motion  by Gelsomino, seconded by Gregorio that there being no further business, 

meeting be adjourned at 6:10 p.m. 
 
Kucharski, Tannhauser, Sulimowski, Falagario, Gregorio, Gelsomino Yea.  Nays none. 
Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
               _____________________________ 
               James Chmura, Village President 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Debra J. Budnik, Village Clerk 
  


